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Police Appreciation - Fall 2022 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Our Fall 2022 Police Appreciation 
awards took place on November 16th 
at the Delray Beach Golf Club. We 
recognized Detective Michael 
Cianciaruli and CSS Michelle Kelly. 
   On May 26th, the Town of Palm 
Beach had a 2021 black Land Rover 
taken from their jurisdiction. A 2014 
grey Lexus was captured via an LPR 
(License Plate Reader) driving onto 
the island just prior to the theft. 
Shortly thereafter, the subjects in the 
Lexus located the Land Rover 
unlocked and with the keys in it. A 
suspect is seen exiting the 2014 grey 
Lexus, entering the Land Rover then 
both vehicles flee the scene. As a 
result, the Town of Palm Beach 
entered the 2014 grey Lexus into 
FCIC (Online Crime Information 
Center) as a felony vehicle. 
   The next day, Michelle was provided 
information regarding the felony 
vehicle entered by the Town of Palm 
Beach as part of the supervisor 
briefing. It was discovered that the 
2014 grey Lexus was stopped two 
days prior by Highland Beach PD and 

the 

occupant was given a citation. 
Michelle conducted extensive follow 
up via several resources, and she also 
spoke with Highland Beach and Gulf 
Stream PD. The description and the 
MO of the felony vehicle matched the 
case in the Town of Gulfstream. The 
suspects are also believed to be 
involved in a stolen vehicle case from 
Delray Beach. 
   As a result of Michelle's diligence, 
extensive follow-up and effective 
communication, the Criminal 
Intelligence Unit was able to relay the 
information to PD personnel for 
situational awareness regarding the 
felony vehicle, the suspect and 
potentially a wider criminal 
organization involving the theft of 
high end or luxury vehicles.  
   High end vehicle thefts have been a 
crime trend in the City of Delray 
Beach as well as surrounding 
agencies and often leads to more 
serious, violent crimes.  

Continues—See Police, Page 4 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                 

                 Upcoming Birthdays:          

                      December 8 - Suzi Hayes  

           December 12 - Larry Schroeder 

                                                             December 13 - David Freeburn 

                              December 26 - Bob Sablo 
                              

                            Wedding Anniversaries: 
                          December 18 - Rich & Carole Pollack  
                                         

                      Membership Anniversaries: 
                 December 5  - Bob Barcinski - 38 Years! 

                        December 24 - Michael Salem - 8 years 
                                 

November 3rd Meeting “Finnegans” :  We were all saddened to hear 

about the unexpected passing of Cyndi Freeburn. Everyone expressed 

their sympathies for Dave Freeburn and his family. In addition Scott 

Youngberg was cheering for FSU to beat Miami and Joel & Pam 

Davidson were cheering for Miami to beat FSU.  Ezra Krieg was happy 

for the Dolphins winning and Peggy Kelleher loved the look on Aaron 

Rodgers face when he lost to the Bills. Mark Scheinbaum finally tested 

negative after 24 days of having Covid. 

November 9th Meeting :  The meerting today was cancelled due to 

Hurricane Nicole. No one was happy!....... Maybe Jay. 

November 16th Meeting :  Today was Police Appreciation day. 

Everyone put in to support our outstanding police department. In 

addition, Ezra Krieg was happy for the Eagles & Bills for losing. Scott 

Youngberg added that it put the Dolphins in 1st place and preserves 

being the only team to have an undefeated season. Peggy Kelleher 

hopes the Bills have the bad plays out of the way. Bob Barcinski is 

happy Purdue beat Illinois. Joel Davidson was happy the Dolphins and 

UM won and for Pam Davidson’s birthday. Jay Alperin was happy 

FAU beat the Gators in basketball. Mark Scheinbaum put in for the 

little things the police does behind the scenes. Gina Sablo has her son 

& family coming down for Thanksgiving. Bob Hayes put in for 53 years 

of marriage. Finally, prospective member Andie Devoe put in $28 for 

our support of the Witches of Delray raising $28,000. 

November 23rd Meeting :  Today we inducted Andie DeVoe into our 

membership. Everyone put in for that.  Andie’s so happy, she put in 

$23! Everyone also congratulated Rich Pollack for the Pie initiative. 

Carlene Laseter wished everyone a happy thanksgiving and she’s 

leaving town again. Dave Freeburn also put in for the Eagles and 

Peggy Kelleher for the Bills. Ezra Krieg reminded Peggy that the 

Dolphins are in first place. Finally, Scott Youngberg was gearing up for 

the FSU/UF battle in Tallahassee- Go Noles! 

November 30th Meeting :  Big, BIG turnout today! Today we had 4 

future Members, all with submitted applications: Russ Mager, Jeff 

Rasor, Michael Moschette and Nancy Chanin. Everyone put in for 

our guests. Pam & Joel Davidson returned from up north where it was 

32 degrees. YUCK! Pam was happy to be back in warm weather and 

Joel was happy it’s the end of hurricane season. They also have a 

grandson who was just accepted into college. Carlene Laseter was 

happy she didn’t have to cook for Thanksgiving. Bob Hayes is 

celebrating a birthday and he has his Christmas shopping done. Peggy 

Kelleher completed moving and continues to cheer on the Gators & 

Bills. Dave Freeburn and Ezra Krieg put in for USA soccer. Dave also 

likes the Eagles and USC. Ezra emphasized the 1st place Dolphins. 

Scott Youngberg and Russ Mager acknowledged the State Champs - 

FSU! Bob Barcinski can’t believe Purdue made it to the Big10 title 

game. Terrence Moore is glad to be back after traveling abroad. 

Reeve Bright survived shoulder surgery and Larry 

Schroeder was happy he heard the alarm this morning. 

Steve Rubin put in for next year’s 50th membership 

anniversary for Reeve and Jay Alperin. Jeff Rasor is a 

Cowboy’s fan and Michael Moschette and Nancy Chanin 

are happy to be joining the club. Whew! That was a lot! 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

              ***** November ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
               Jay Alperin 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

             December - Regina Sablo 

       January, 2023 - Joel Davidson 

               February - Bob Hayes 

                   March - Bob Barcinski 

                     April - Terrence Moore 

                      May - Peggy Kelleher 

                     June - Bill Morse 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Carlene Laseter 

            September - Steve Rubin 

           Thank You!       

  Our club donated $250 to the Delray Youth Soccer 
league. We also donated $500 to Dupree 
Jackson’s EJS Thanksgiving project where they 
give out turkey dinners to the needy. 

   Our Club donated $200 to the Breast Cancer 
Research Foundation in memory of Cindi 
Freeburn. 
 
   Pie-It-Forward. Thanks to Rich Pollack for his 
leadership in selling pies for Meals on Wheels, 
which raised over $7,000. And thanks to Sally 
Schliefer, Steve Rubin, Bill Morse, Ezra Krieg, 
Bob Barcinski and Angie Gray for helping  

             distribute pies. Jay Alperin delivered 9 pies to 
AVDA on behalf of the club. 

   Thanks to Peggy Kelleher for recently delivering 
Underwear, Socks and Paper Towels to 
OrchardView Elementary on behalf of the club. 



    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  3 

 

The 

     Calendar Of Events  

    
  December 17.......  Holiday Party @ the Alperin’s 

  April 14-16, 2023 ... 61st Annual Delray Affair 
                               This is a major fund raiser -  
                               We need everyone’s help 

        

         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 

 

 

                     

                             Welcome Our    

     Newest Member     

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
          Andie DeVoe  
   Andie was born in Joplin Missouri and raised in the little 
town of Neosho Missouri 30 miles away. She and her 
husband lived in Joplin until 1999 when they moved to 
South Florida so that she could attend culinary school. 
They landed in Delray Beach and she attended Florida 
Culinary Academy in West Palm Beach for two years 
receiving dual associate degrees in International Baking 
and Pastry and Restaurant management. 
   She worked in several kitchens in South Florida and 
competed on a Culinary team as a pastry chef until 2005 
when she went back to school to become a massage 
therapist. After school, she began specializing in 
Lymphatic Drainage therapy and Craniosacral therapy. 
Finding this work has fulfilled a true passion. She started 
a private practice in 2010 and is now doing advanced 
studies in both therapies as well as participating in 
several intensive programs  that include the intensive 
program for Veterans with post-traumatic stress at the 
Upledger Institute in Palm Beach Gardens. 
   Andie has been a Volunteer Sea turtle monitor in 
Highland Beach for the past eight years and is an avid 
beachcomber and snorkeler. If it has anything to do with 
the ocean or the beach, she’s in! She loves paddle 
boarding, riding her bike, gardening, and beach walking. 
In 2013 she took over the role of "Alpha Witch" with the 
Witches of Delray organizing their annual bicycle ride for 
charity benefiting Achievement Centers for Children and 
Families. They just completed their 11th annual flight this 
year and raised over $28,000. 
   Andie & Michael do not have children, but have four 
cats. She looks forward to being a member of the Delray 
Beach Kiwanis club. She loves how we are so involved 
with the community and looks forward to working with 
the Kiwanis.  

           Welcome Andie! 
        Remember, This is The Formula:    

                     Love being a Kiwanian.  

       Love your club. Share it with  others. Live it.  

  Together We Make 
 Community Happen 
   Our program on November 23rd was 
presented by John Sawdon, the Outreach 
Coordinator for the Volen Center. 
   Serving from Broward to Palm Beach 
County, the Volen Center enhances the 
well-being of South Florida seniors, 

young adults, children, and their families by 
educating and advocating on their behalf, and by 
providing health care and supportive services 
that meet their physical, emotional, social and 
psychological needs. 
   Today, the Center provides day care for seniors with 
varying degrees of dementia, and adults with 
disabilities at three locations, while also providing 
services for caregivers, including counseling, support 
groups, and information and referral.  
   Last year, the Volen Center provided almost 75,000 
free, hot meals at seven senior dining sites located 
throughout southern Palm Beach County. Additionally, 
the Volen Center’s large fleet of buses and vans 
provided almost 80,000 rides to and from doctor 
appointments and other life sustaining destinations 
during the same year. 
   For more information go to https://volencenter.com 

Palm Tran is There When Needed  
   Our program on November 30th was 
presented by Christian Londono, the 
Director of Support Services, Palm 
Tran. 
   Palm Tran currently provides three 
types of public transit services: fixed 
route bus, paratransit (Connection), 
and Go Glades dial-a-ride service in 
the Belle Glade, Pahokee, and South 
Bay areas of the county. A brief 

summary of each of these services is provided On their 
website. Current fare and ridership information is also 
provided. Each service offers discounted fares for 
qualifying passengers, such as students, adults age 65 
years or older, Medicare recipients, veterans with a VA 
card, and persons with disabilities. 
   Connection provides paratransit service for eligible 
individuals unable to ride the fixed route bus. Go 
Glades is a dial-a-ride service that operates anywhere 
within the Belle Glade, Pahokee, and South Bay service 
areas based solely on demand from scheduled rider 
trips.  
They have a fleet of 159 
vehicles making over 2,970 
stops. The fixed-route buses 
have Wi-Fi for their riders’ 
convenience. For more 
information, go to https://
www.palmtran.org 
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The 

From Police, Page 1 

         Michelle's ability to collect and analyze various 
pieces of information, connecting the incidents over 
different jurisdictions and dates, then relaying it to the 
proper personnel for distribution was outstanding. 

            ---------------------------------------- 

   On July 31st, the Eagle Firearms gun store was 
burglarized overnight. The suspect used a metal crowbar 
to gain entry and was successful in stealing nine (9) 
handguns and three (3) high-powered long gun rifles for 
a total of 12 firearms. Although the surveillance video 
was of great quality, the suspect's face was covered with 
a ski mask and the suspect was wearing gloves, making 
identification difficult. 
   The next day, Michael C. was assigned as a lead 
investigator on the case. He promptly obtained a detailed 
inventory list of all the stolen firearms and their serial 
numbers, ensuring that they were entered into the FCIC 
(Online Crime Information Center) without delay. 
   Michael then began collaborating with an agent from 
the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives 
(ATF). 
   Michael requested the Criminal Investigation Unit to 
develop a “Need to Identify” flyer and it was sent out to 
surrounding agencies. An intelligence analyst with Palm 
Beach Sheriff's Office responded with the name of a 
possible suspect that fit the physical description and was 
arrested for multiple business burglaries using a crowbar 
in 2018. 
   Michael followed up on that lead and diligently ran the 
suspect's criminal history and checked law enforcement 
databases, to develop a profile on the suspect. The 
suspect was a 32-time convicted felon, was recently 
released from jail, and had three months left on his 
probation. 
   On the morning of August 4th, while checking the 
suspect through FCIC once more, a reverse hit for an 
active warrant out of Desoto County appeared. This 
warrant was not in the system the day before. 
   Michael immediately called the Desoto County Sheriff's 
Office to inquire about the warrant and spoke to the 
Detective Sergeant, who advised that the suspect was 
wanted for numerous burglaries to gas stations (stealing 
cigarettes and lottery tickets), not only in Desoto County 
but in 5 other counties as well. 
   The Detective Sergeant advised that they just 
requested Broward Sheriff's Office to make contact with 
the suspect at his last known address in Pompano Beach. 
Knowing that there was a high possibility that this 
suspect was indeed the suspect who burglarized the 
firearm store, Michael called BSO without delay to warn 
and caution them that the suspect may be armed and 
dangerous. 
   Michael was in constant contact with the team of BSO 
Deputies when the suspect was apprehended. The 
Deputies stated that during the apprehension, they could 
see an AK 47 rifle in plain view within the residence; 
believed to be one of the firearms stolen from Eagle 
Firearms gun store. 
   Working together with BSO, Michael, and 3 other 
Delray detectives, responded to Pompano Beach at 1400 

hrs on August 4th. Michael and the ATF agent 
interviewed the suspect in custody. At 2000 hrs, a BSO 
Judge granted a search warrant for the suspect's 
residence where BSO, along with Delray Detectives and 
Delray Crime Scene, recovered three (3) of the stolen 
firearms. 
   Michael contacted a Florida Department of Law 
Enforcement Agent due to the multi-agency 
investigation, and this case is now being prosecuted by 
the Office of the Attorney General Statewide Prosecutor. 
   Because of Det. Michael Cianciaruli’s outstanding 
investigative work, the violent felon was identified and 
under arrest, along with the recovery of stolen firearms, 
all within five (5) days of the crime occurring.  

   The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach is proud to recognize 
Michelle and Michael for our Police Appreciation Fall 
Awards. Their names have been added to the Plaque that 
hangs in the offices of the Delray Police Department. The 
club also presented Certificates of Recognition and a $50 
gift card to each of them. Thank you both for your 
service and dedication. 
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
12/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, December 8th, at 6:00 pm. 
12/14 Delray Beach Public Library 
12/21 NEED SPEAKER 
12/28 New Year's Wishes 

1/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, January 5th, at 6:00 pm. 
1/11 Clinics Can Help 
1/18 Special Rooms 
1/25 Marine Initiative 

2/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, February 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
2/8  Delray Beach Tennis Center 
2/15 Habitat for Humanity 
2/22 NEED SPEAKER 

3/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, March 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 
3/8  Water (Bob Hayes) 
3/15 Water (Bob Hayes) 
3/22 Water (Bob Hayes) 
3/29 NEED SPEAKER 

4/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, April 6th, at 6:00 pm. 
4/12 Police Appreciation 
4/19 Winner of John Oliveira String Competition LYNN U. 

    Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
  

  AVOID HURRICANE RECOVERY SCAMS 
   As recovery efforts continue in areas hit hard by 
Hurricane Ian, scammers are not far behind. They see 
tragedy as opportunity, and they’ll use the devastation 
caused by severe storms to try to take advantage of 
those affected. As well as of anyone who tries to help. 
That’s why it’s so important to know how to spot the 
scams that often follow natural disasters. 

   If you suffered damage from Hurricane Ian, scammers 
may approach you to clean up debris, pose as a 
government official, or offer to help you get aid for a 
fee. Remember that it’s always a scam when someone 
demands personal information or money upfront. Find 
more on how to deal with and recover from disasters at 
ftc.gov/weatheremergencies. 

   If you want to donate to victims of Hurricane Ian, 
here’s how to make sure your money goes to the people 
you want to help: 

• Visit FloridaConsumerHelp.com and use the FDACS 
Check-A-Charity tool to verify registration and financial 
information. 
• Use these tools to research the organization before 
you give. Don’t assume that familiar-sounding names or 
messages posted on social media are legitimate. 
• Donate to charities you know and trust and with a 
proven record of dealing with disasters. 
• Be cautious about giving to individuals on 
crowdfunding sites. It’s safest to give to someone you 
personally know and trust. Review the platform’s 
policies and procedures, not all crowdfunding sites 
verify postings for help after a disaster. Read Donating 
Through Crowdfunding, Social Media, and Fundraising 
Platforms. 
• If someone wants donations in cash, by gift card, by 
wiring money or cryptocurrency, don’t do it. Pay by 
credit card, which offers more protections, or by check. 

Learn more about how to avoid charity scams at 
ftc.gov/charity. And report charity or weather-related 
scams to the FTC: ReportFraud.ftc.gov.  

 
Think you know 
words? 

Build your vocabulary with these 
new words and learn the meaning, 
history, and fun facts: 
 

Prolepsis  [pro-LEP-sis] 

Part of speech: noun 
Origin: Ancient Greek, 15th century 

 1. The anticipation and answering of possible objections in 

rhetorical speech. 

 2. The representation of a thing as existing before it actually 

does or did so, as in he was a dead man when he entered. 

Examples of Prolepsis in a sentence: 

"Tyrell expected objections, so he tried to include answers to 

possible questions in a prolepsis of his proposal to the HOA." 

"The new biography of Charlie Chaplin begins with his birth, 

then in a prolepsis, jumps to the height of his fame." 

Dr. Jay  
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

          

            November 3 - Joel Davidson 

     November 9 -  Hurricane Nicole 

   November 16 -  Mark Scheinbaum 

   November 23 -  Dave Freeburn 

   November 30 -  Dave (What?? Again??) Freeburn 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“A successful person is one who 
can lay a firm foundation with the 
bricks that others throw at him or 
her.” 
                               -----  DAVID BRINKLEY  

1. Fact or Crap - When 
hippos are upset, their 
sweat turns red.  

2. Fact or Crap - The 
human lungs are 
identical?  

3. Fact or Crap - Honey 
is easy for humans to digest?  

4. Fact or Crap - Humans shed about 
600,000 particles of skin every hour.  

5. Fact or Crap - Bats always exit a cave 
straight ahead?  

6. Fact or Crap - Dalmatians are born 
without spots?  

7. Fact or Crap - The average person 
who stops smoking requires more sleep at 
night.  
 
                (Answers on Page 9) 

   

Simple ways to 

build a cancer-

prevention diet 
To lower your risk for many 
types of cancer—as well as 

other serious disease—aim to build your diet around a 
variety of antioxidant-rich fruit and vegetables, nuts, 
beans, whole grains, and healthy fats. At the same 
time, try to limit the amount of processed and fried 
foods, unhealthy fats, sugars and refined carbs you 
consume. 
 

Lower your risk with antioxidants 
Plant-based foods are rich in nutrients known as 
antioxidants that boost your immune system and help 
protect against cancer cells. 

• Diets high in fruit may lower the risk of stomach 
and lung cancer. 

• Eating vegetables containing carotenoids, such as 
carrots, Brussels sprouts, and squash, may reduce 
the risk of lung, mouth, pharynx, and larynx 
cancers. 

• Diets high in non-starchy vegetables, such as 
broccoli, spinach, and beans, may help protect 
against stomach and esophageal cancer. 

• Eating oranges, berries, peas, bell peppers, dark 
leafy greens and other foods high in vitamin C may 
also protect against esophageal cancer. 
 

Foods high in lycopene, such as tomatoes, guava, and 

watermelon, may lower the risk of prostate cancer. 

Add more fruit and veggies to your diet 
Currently, most of us fall well short of the 
recommended daily minimum of five servings of fruit 
and vegetables. To add more to your diet, focus on 
adding “whole” foods, as close to their natural state as 
possible. For example, eat an unpeeled apple instead of 
drinking apple juice. 

My doctor asked if anyone in my family 
suffered from mental illness.  

I said, "No, we all seem to enjoy it”. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

November 3: 
1839, the first Opium War between China and Britain broke out. 
1911, the Chevrolet Motor Car Co. was founded in Detroit by Louis Chevrolet and 
William C. Durant. (The company was acquired by General Motors in 1918.) 
1961, President John F. Kennedy established the U.S. Agency for International 
Development. 
1979, five Communist Workers Party members were killed in a clash with heavily 
armed Ku Klux Klansmen and neo-Nazis during an anti-Klan protest in 
Greensboro, North Carolina. 
1986, the Iran-Contra affair came to light as Ash-Shiraa, a pro-Syrian Lebanese 
magazine, first broke the story of U.S. arms sales to Iran. 
1992, Democrat Bill Clinton was elected the 42nd president of the United States, 
defeating President George H.W. Bush. In Illinois, Democrat Carol Moseley-Braun 
became the first Black woman elected to the U.S. Senate. 
1997, the Supreme Court let stand California’s groundbreaking Proposition 209, 
which banned race and gender preference in hiring and school admissions. 
2014, 13 years after the 9/11 terrorist attack, a new 1,776-foot skyscraper at the 
World Trade Center site opened for business, marking an emotional milestone for 
both New Yorkers and the nation. 
2020, Democrat Joe Biden won the presidency in an election that saw more than 
103 million Americans vote early, many by mail, amid a coronavirus pandemic 
that upended a campaign marked by fear and rancor, waged against a backdrop 
of protests over racial injustice. Kamala Harris made history as the first woman, 
Black person and person of South Asian descent to become vice president.  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Lois Smith is 92.  
 Former Massachusetts Gov. Michael S. Dukakis is 89.  
 Actor Shadoe Stevens is 76.  
 Singer Lulu is 74.  
 “Vogue” editor-in-chief Anna Wintour is 73.  
 Comedian-actor Roseanne Barr is 70.  
 Actor Kate Capshaw is 69.  
 Comedian Dennis Miller is 69.  
 Sports commentator and former quarterback Phil Simms is 67.  
 Actor Dolph Lundgren is 65.  

November 9: 
1620, the passengers and crew of the Mayflower sighted Cape Cod. 
1872, fire destroyed nearly 800 buildings in Boston. 
1935, United Mine Workers president John L. Lewis and other labor leaders 
formed the Committee for Industrial Organization (later renamed the Congress of 
Industrial Organizations). 
1965, the great Northeast blackout began as a series of power failures lasting up 
to 13 1/2 hours, leaving 30 million people in seven states and part of Canada 
without electricity. 
1989, communist East Germany threw open its borders, allowing citizens to 
travel freely to the West; joyous Germans danced atop the Berlin Wall. 
2011, after 46 seasons as Penn State’s head football coach and a record 409 
victories, Joe Paterno was fired along with the university president, Graham 
Spanier, over their handling of child sex abuse allegations against former 
assistant coach Jerry Sandusky. 
2012, Thousands of union bakers went on strike against Hostess Brands, Inc., to 
protest cuts to wages and benefits under a new contract offer. (Hostess 
responded by shutting down its operations and selling its assets to new owners 
who revived the Hostess brand.) 
 Birthdays:  
 Baseball Hall of Famer Whitey Herzog is 91. 
 Actor Lou Ferrigno is 71.  
 Rapper Pepa (Salt-N-Pepa) is 58. 
 Actor Eric Dane is 50.  
 Country musician Barry Knox (Parmalee) is 45. 

November 16: 
1907, Oklahoma became the 46th state of the union. 
1914, the newly created Federal Reserve Banks opened in 12 cities. 
1991, former Louisiana governor Edwin Edwards won a landslide victory in his bid 
to return to office, defeating State Rep. David Duke, a former Ku Klux Klan 
leader. 
2001, investigators found a letter addressed to Democratic Sen. Patrick Leahy of 
Vermont containing anthrax; it was the second letter bearing the deadly germ 
known to have been sent to Capitol Hill. 
2006, Democrats embraced Nancy Pelosi as the first female House speaker in 
history, but then selected Steny Hoyer as majority leader against her wishes. 
2021, Hospitals in Michigan and Minnesota reported a wave of COVID-19 patients 
not seen in months as beds were filled with unvaccinated people and health care 
leaders warned that staff were being worn down by yet another surge. Michelle 
Wu was sworn in as Boston’s first woman and first person of color elected mayor 
in the city’s long history. 

 Birthdays:  
 Journalist Elizabeth Drew is 87.  
 Blues musician W.C. Clark is 83.  
 Actor Joanna Pettet is 80.  
 Former pro tennis player Zina Garrison is 59.  
 Former MLB All-Star pitcher Dwight Gooden is 58.  
 Actor Lisa Bonet (boh-NAY’) is 55.  
 Actor Maggie Gyllenhaal is 45.  
 Actor-comedian Pete Davidson is 29.  

November 23: 
1889, the first jukebox made its debut in San Francisco, at the Palais Royale 
Saloon. (The coin-operated device consisted of four listening tubes attached to an 
Edison phonograph.) 
1903, Enrico Caruso made his American debut at the Metropolitan Opera House in 
New York, appearing in “Rigoletto.” 
1936, Life, the photojournalism magazine created by Henry R. Luce (loos), was 
first published. 
1963, President Lyndon B. Johnson proclaimed Nov. 25 a day of national 
mourning following the assassination of President John F. Kennedy. 
1971, the People’s Republic of China was seated in the U.N. Security Council. 
2008, the government unveiled a bold plan to rescue Citigroup, injecting a fresh 
$20 billion into the troubled firm as well as guaranteeing hundreds of billions of 
dollars in risky assets. 
2020, the federal government recognized Joe Biden as the “apparent winner” of 
the Nov. 3 election, formally starting the transition of power; President Donald 
Trump still refused to concede and vowed to continue a court fight after General 
Services Administrator Emily Murphy gave the green light for Biden to coordinate 
with federal agencies ahead of his inauguration. Michigan certified Biden’s win in 
the battleground state. 
2021, NASA launched a spacecraft on a mission to smash into an asteroid and 
test whether it would be possible to knock a speeding space rock off course. 
(NASA said the mission was a success.)  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Franco Nero is 81.  
 Singer Bruce Hornsby is 68.  
 TV personality Robin Roberts (“Good Morning America”) is 62.  
 Rock singer-musician Ken Block (Sister Hazel) is 56.  
 Actor Kelly Brook is 43.  
 TV personality Nicole “Snooki” Polizzi is 35.  
 Actor-singer Miley Cyrus is 30.  

November 30: 
1782, the United States and Britain signed preliminary peace articles in Paris for 
ending the Revolutionary War; the Treaty of Paris was signed in September 1783. 
1803, Spain completed the process of ceding Louisiana to France, which had sold 
it to the United States. 
1982, the motion picture “Gandhi,” starring Ben Kingsley as the Indian nationalist 
leader, had its world premiere in New Delhi. 
1993, President Bill Clinton signed the Brady Bill, which required a five-day 
waiting period for handgun purchases and background checks of prospective 
buyers. 
2004, “Jeopardy!” fans saw Ken Jennings end his 74-game winning streak as he 
lost to real estate agent Nancy Zerg. 
2010, the Obama administration announced that all 197 airlines that flew to the 
U.S. had begun collecting names, genders and birth dates of passengers so the 
government could check them against terror watch lists before they boarded 
flights. 
2018, former President George H.W. Bush, a World War II hero who rose through 
the political ranks to the nation’s highest office, died at his Houston home at the 
age of 94; his wife of more than 70 years, Barbara Bush, had died in April. 
2016, Rapper DMX pleaded guilty to tax fraud, admitting he concealed millions of 
dollars in revenue to dodge $1.7 million in taxes. (The rapper was sentenced to a 
year in prison.)  
 Birthdays:  
 Movie director Ridley Scott is 85.  
 Screenwriter Geoffrey C. Ward is 82.  
 Actor Mandy Patinkin is 70.  
 Singer Billy Idol is 67.  
 Comedian Colin Mochrie is 65.  
 is 60.  
 Actor-director Ben Stiller is 57.  
 Singer Clay Aiken is 44.  
 Actor Elisha Cuthbert is 40. 
 Model Chrissy Teigen (TY’-gihn) is 37. Actor Christel Khalil is 35.  
 World chess champion Magnus Carlsen is 32.   

  

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, 
like Jay and his friends will be doing and Former 
football and baseball player Bo Jackson joins 
us, we hope that you will buy him a 
“Touchdown!” drink, as he is 60 years old 
today.    
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The 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 9) 

   
 

        Answers..........   

 

1. Fact: Their skin secretes a natural 
sunscreen substance which is red-
colored. 

2. Crap: Your left lung is smaller than 
your right lung to make room for 
your heart. 

3. Fact: It's easy for us to digest 
because it's already been digested by a bee. 

4. Fact: Every day an adult body produces 300 billion 
new cells. 

5. Crap: Bats turn left when exiting a cave. 

6. Fact: They aquire them later in life. 

7. Crap: If you don't smoke you require one hour less 
sleep. 

   

The “Golden”   
    Years …  

--- "I'm at that age where my 
back goes out more than I 
do." - Phyllis Diller  

--- "Nice to be here? At my 
age it's nice to be anywhere." 
– George Burns  

--- "Don't let aging get you 
down. It's too hard to get back up." - John Wagner  

---"Aging seems to be the only available way to live a 
long life." - Kitty O'Neill Collins  

--- "Old people shouldn't eat health foods. They need all 
the preservatives they can get." – Robert Orben  

--- "Middle age is when you're sitting at home on a 
Saturday night and the telephone rings, and you hope it 
isn't for you." - Ogden Nash 

--- "It's important to have a twinkle in your wrinkle." – 
Unknown  

--- "At my age, flowers scare me." - George Burns 

--- "I have successfully completed the thirty-year 
transition from wanting to stay up late to just wanting to 
go to bed." – Unknown  

A SIGN IN A SHOE REPAIR STORE 
IN VANCOUVER READS: 

       > We will heel you 

       > We will save your sole 

       > We will even dye for you. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2022-23 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Bert West 
                Divide, Colorado  
 

        2022-23 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                   Sharon Moody 

           Email: sharonmoody91@yahoo.com 

        2022-23 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Thayer 
          Email: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2021-22 President:  Dan Borba  
               Email: dpborba@aol.com  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

   

                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

    Executive                                
         Perspective  

                                     
  by Stan D. Soderstrom, Executive Director                     
      of  Kiwanis and the Kiwanis Children’s Fund. 

 
        
   Several factors have kept Kiwanis 
International financially sound over the 
years - from our long-term investment 
policy to the disciplined oversight of our 
boards of trustees. The key: facing the 
facts in front of us. 

In 2021-22, the Kiwanis International board did just that - by 
acknowledging the need for a dues-adjustment proposal. That 
proposal will be placed before the delegates at the 2023 Kiwanis 
International Convention in Minneapolis. 

As always, several factors compose our financial situation. But 
in short, two years of pandemic-era economic conditions - 
including global inflation and the investment markets' recent 
performance - led the board to this decision. 

Kiwanis has been able to forgo a dues adjustment since 2015, 
thanks to our strong investment portfolio. The organization's 
financial reserve belongs to members, so it was only fair that 
the reserve's investment performance defray such adjustments. 
Now, market performance and inflation compel us to meet our 
fiduciary duty. 

Of course, this proposal is hardly unprecedented. Inflation and 
other factors occasionally require Kiwanis to adjust member 
dues - as we did eight years ago. But that eight-year interval 
also indicates that we never propose such increases lightly. 

Ultimately, Kiwanis International's financial health has resulted 
from the kinds of decisions we face now. In this new Kiwanis 
year, I'm confident we'll face this one - and continue 
maintaining our strength. We'll share more information with 
clubs in the coming months as the board finalizes a dues-
adjustment proposal. 

         Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


